
File no：(SYT)S/2022/31 

 

Shin Yat Tong On Yat Kindergarten 
        Revised arrangement of Flag-raising Ceremony and  

        National Education Day Activities on National Day Eve 

29th September, 2022 

Dear Parents, 

Since our school has just received a notification from a parent in Room 1 that the building 

where she lives undergoes compulsory testing. She received a deep throat saliva testing 

yesterday and now she just has received a message from the Department of Health, being 

informed of her test result was positive as well as her positive result from Rapid Antigen Test 

by herself at home. Her daughter has gone back to school these days and has been taken 

home by parents. 

Since that parent's daughter is in the same classroom as the child whose family members 

were diagnosed yesterday, we are worried that other children may also be infected due to 

close contact with each other. Therefore, the originally planned arrangement of Flag-raising 

Ceremony at main gate and National Education Day activities on National Day Eve will be 

changed to a simple way. The details are revised as follows. Please read it in details and 

make cooperation. 

 

1. The Flag-raising Ceremony will start at 9:05a.m. as usual. All children and teachers will 

wear Chinese clothes as planned and arrive at school before 8:45a.m. Later, teaching 

staff will lead them to participate in the ceremony and National Education Day activities 

through video in the classroom. 

2. The three Flag-Guards members of K3 class in charge of raising the flag will be arranged 

to raise the flag at the hall. The “Speech under the National Flag” will be hosted by our 

Shan Yat Tong Kindergarten Joint school supervisor, Mr. Kwan. The performances by 

K2 and K3 students and drumming performances by parents will also be presented 

through online Zoom for all students in class and other parents at home. 

3. In order to prevent a number of K1 parents gathering in class and walking around, which 

may cause the opportunity to bring bacteria into our school, the original arrangement for 

K1 parents to engage in class activities will be cancelled. We apologize for any 

inconvenience caused. 

 

Yours faithfully,  

General Office 


